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Rev. Arlene M. Tully 

Good Tidings  
Arnold Mills United Methodist Church 

Dear Church Family, 
 
I donôt know about you, but Iôm excited to be returning to in-person worship on Sunday, July 5.  
Although weôll be worshiping outdoors rather than in the sanctuary, and there will be some things 
we still canôt do (like hugging, handshaking, and singing), it will be wonderful just to be together 
again.  Phone calls and Zoom meetings have been a blessing while weôve been in quarantine, but 
nothing can take the place of seeing one another face to face in real life! 
 
Someone asked me the other day – now that restaurants can serve diners indoors and casinos can 
be open for business (albeit with some restrictions) – why in the world we canôt return to worship in 
the sanctuary.  My short answer was, ñWe love you too much to put your health at risk.ò  I then 
explained that the church was operating on the principle of ñDo no harmò – the first of John 
Wesleyôs General Rules for Methodists.  We feel itôs more important to be safe than sorry.  (In fact, 
a number of churches that followed all the recommended guidelines nonetheless have been the 
source of COVID-19 outbreaks.) 
 
Itôs easy to forget that the long weeks of sheltering in place was meant to ñflatten the curveò – to 
slow the infection rate so as not to overwhelm the healthcare system – not to eliminate the virus. 
Regardless of the state reopening and easing restrictions, the coronavirus is still with us.  There is 
still no vaccine or cure, and the number of COVID-19 cases continues to grow. The only protection 
we have is social distancing, wearing face masks, and frequently washing hands and disinfecting 
surfaces – all of which will be a part of our outdoor worship protocol. (You can read the details 
elsewhere in this issue of the newsletter.) Worship wonôt yet be what it was in March when we 
closed the building. 
 
Iôm reminded that, when the ancient Jews returned to Jerusalem from their time of exile in Babylon, 
they didnôt immediately return to worship as they knew it before.  It took many years to rebuild the 
Temple and to fully restore the practices and rituals of their faith.  Our months of ñexileò pale in 
comparison to the trauma experienced by the Jews in Babylon, but perhaps we could be 
encouraged by their story.  Through their faithfulness and perseverance – and with Godôs help – 
they eventually returned to worship in the Temple and Judaism flourished as it never had before.   
 
I trust that even in our absence from the church building and the worshiping community, God has 
been at work in us.  And – as God did with the Jews returning from exile – God will continue to use 
what we have experienced and endured, reflected on and learned in our time apart to make us an 
even stronger, more vibrant congregation when we are finally fully together again. 
 
Please join me in praying for the work of the Reentry Team as they continue to plan for the 
reopening of the church building and the return to worship in the sanctuary.  Pray that God will 
indeed use our time apart to make us even stronger together. Pray for all those affected by COVID-
19, directly or indirectly.  And continue to pray for the discovery of medical treatments and 
immunization that will finally put an end to the pandemic. 
 
Grace and Peace, 
Pastor Arlene 

July 2020 



WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW ABOUT OUTDOOR WORSHIP AT ARNOLD MILLS UNITED  

METHODIST CHURCH DURING THE CORONAVIRUS PANDEMIC 

 

¶ We will begin 9:30 AM Sunday worship services on the front lawn of the church beginning on Ju-

ly 5. 

¶ We will be recording the worship service and will make it available online for those who are una-

ble or choose not to worship in person.  

¶ If you are feeling unwell, or have any of the symptoms of COVID-19 please stay home. 

¶ The only access to the building will be for restroom use via the door near the elevator. We ask 
that you do not enter any other part of the building. Sanitizing spray will be available in the re-
strooms and a touchless hand sanitizer dispenser will be located outside of the restrooms. 

¶ We need to collect names and contact information from all attendees each week in the event that 
contact tracing is necessary.  We ask that you preregister for worship online at bit.ly/3fxug0j . If 
you do not have internet access, please call the office at 401-333-5203 and leave a voicemail 
listing the names and contact information of all those attending with you.  By preregistering you 
will help greatly reduce the amount of time it takes to check in at the greetersô table. 

¶ We ask that you bring your own lawn chair if possible. We will have metal folding chairs available 
for those who need one. 

¶ If you have mobility or balance issues, you may wish to locate your chair on the driveway pave-
ment rather than walking across the lawn. 

¶ Social distancing is required: 
- No physical contact with anyone you did not arrive with (no hugging, handshakes, etc.). 
- Maintain a minimum distance of 6 feet at all times from anyone you did not arrive with. 
- Wear a face covering over your mouth and nose from the time you leave your car until  
  you reenter your car. If you do not have a face covering, a disposable mask will be  
  provided for you. 
- Upon arrival at the greetersô table, you will be checked in (if preregistered) or your name 
  and contact information will be collected. You will also be offered hand sanitizer and your 
  temperature will be taken with a no-contact thermometer.  
- No congregational singing, due to the higher risk of aerosolized virus. 
- No paper bulletins. All liturgy will be of the call-and-response type. 
- No passing of collection plates. An offering box will be available on the greetersô table. 
- When Holy Communion is celebrated (first Sundays), we will use prepackaged,  
   individually sealed elements. Unfortunately these are not available with gluten-free  
   wafers. We invite you to bring bread or crackers from home if you need gluten-free  
   elements. 
- No coffee hour or other gathering.  

In the event of inclement weather, outdoor worship will be canceled no later than 8:30 AM. 

We will post the information on Facebook, the church website, and on the answering 

machine. Only the worship leaders will meet in the sanctuary to live stream and record 

the worship service.   
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WORSHIP BY PHONE 

Can’t join us in person for outdoor worship and don’t have access to the in-

ternet to watch our online worship service? You can now listen to our wor-

ship service by phone. Just call (401) 217- 4837 to hear a recording of the 

most recent Sunday service in its entirety – no internet needed! 

WEEKLY PRAYER MEETING 

Tuesdays from 6:30—7:00 PM 

Join us on Zoom as we gather to share our concerns and to pray for 

the people and situations in need near and far. The link for the Zoom 

meeting is  zoom.us/j/563411339    

SUNDAY COFFEE        MIDWEEK MEETUP     

Effective July 8 we’re moving our weekly social gathering from 

Sunday mornings to Wednesday evenings at 6:30 PM for the sum-

mer.  Join us on Zoom to catch up with old friends and get to 

know new ones at zoom.us/j/678414614 

KIDS’ TIME 

Sunday Evenings at 6:30 

Pastor Arlene invites all Sunday School age kids to an informal time 

of fellowship every Sunday on Zoom. This is a great way to see your 

church friends and to share any news. Each week we share our joys 

and concerns and Pastor Arlene leads us in prayer.  To join us, go to 

zoom.us/j/725916133 . (Parents: We have a secure virtual space. At-

tendees are screened in the waiting room before being allowed in the 

meeting.)  

PASTOR’S OFFICE HOURS 

For the summer Pastor Arlene’s office hours will be by appointment. To 

set up a time to meet (either via Zoom or socially distanced in person, 

please email her at pastor.amumc@gmail.com or call 401-335-5156. 

WORSHIP VIDEO DVDs   

If you canôt join us in person for outdoor worship and donôt have access 

to the internet to watch our online worship service, but you do have a 

DVD player, we can provide recordings of the Sunday worship services. 

Just call Pastor Arlene at 401-335-5156 and she will arrange a no-

contact drop off each week. 

http://zoom.us/j/563411339?fbclid=IwAR1enNXyHj5BbQsCc-ysIHDMWteD9rhcUU5KmnXv-b-_hkPVTih7qFMoc2M
http://zoom.us/j/678414614?fbclid=IwAR28Qb-uYNuGKbXJisrb42M_5J4Bwez6JLFLFVZlevJMX2xRBH-gpXYAO4M
http://zoom.us/j/725916133?fbclid=IwAR3ODQHUtivQC1Uphtg3a9yGxj2i-zAWopU-AoKeGU5qd6Sx4dWS49aNFH0


PRAY ALWAYS. PRAY ALL WAYS. 

A new series of weekly videos exploring different types of prayer.  

What comes to mind when someone mentions prayer? Maybe you think of shar-

ing your needs and concerns with God, or perhaps reciting The Lordôs Prayer, 

or  participating in the worship liturgy. However, there are many other types of 

prayer and many other ways to talk with and be present to God.   

For the next several months, Pastor Arlene will be guiding us on an exploration 

of new ways to pray.  Every week she will publish a new video via Facebook 

and the church website describing a different prayer practice from a variety of 

Christian traditions. You can access all the videos, along with a downloadable a 

prayer guide for each at www.amumc.org/spiritual-formation. By expanding our 

definition of prayer and enlarging our repertoire of prayer techniques, weôll have 

the opportunity to greatly enrich our spiritual lives.   

òPray always.ó(1 Thessalonians 5:17) 

SUNDAY SCHOOLERS’ GAME NIGHT 

July 6 at 6:30 PM 

Pastor Arlene is hosting a Zoom game night for Sunday Schoolers 

on the first Monday of each month at 6:30 PM. Join us for games 

like Wheel of Fortune, Pictionary, Family Feud, Charades, and 

more. Contact Pastor Arlene at pastor.amumc@gmail.com for the 

Zoom link 

ALL AGE GAME NIGHT—July 13 at 6:30 PM 

Game night isn’t just for kids! Pastor Arlene is also host-

ing a Zoom game night for all ages on the second Mon-

day of each month at 6:30 PM. The Zoom link to join is 

us02web.zoom.us/j/89991743134  

CAMERA OPERATORS NEEDED 

We are looking for volunteers to operate the 

new ceiling mounted video camera (pan and 

zoom) for live streaming worship services. No 

experience necessary. Please contact Pastor Ar-

lene at  pastor.amumc@gmail.com or 401-335-

5156.  

http://www.amumc.org/spiritual-formation
mailto:pastor.amumc@gmail.com
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89991743134
mailto:pastor.amumc@gmail.com


THE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH'S "SPECIAL SUNDAYS" 

United Methodists give and support many missions and programs that further God's work around the 

world.  Among the giving channels are six churchwide special Sundays, during which congregations 

large and small collect special offerings for particular causes. 

In case you did not have the opportunity to participate in the two special Sundays that were ob-

served while we have been in shutdown, you can still make your gift through Arnold Mills UMC, ei-

ther online at www.amumc.org/give or by check (690 Nate Whipple Hwy., Cumberland, RI 02864). 

Please be sure to indicate which special offering your gift is designated for. 

Native American Ministries Sunday, the second Sunday after Easter, honors the gifts and contribu-

tions of Native Americans by providing scholarships for seminarians, planting Native American 

churches and cultivating Native American outreach. In addition, annual conferences keep half of the 

funds to develop and strengthen Native American ministries in their conferences. 

Peace with Justice Sunday offerings are shared on the first Sunday after Pentecost. Your gifts sup-

port programs that work for peace, love and compassion worldwide and within the our local annual 

conference. 

UMC Unveils ñDismantling Racismò Initiative 

United Methodist Church leaders have launched a plan 

of action to galvanize church members and others to ac-

tively stand against racism in the wake of the death of 

George Floyd and protests across the U.S.  Find out 

more at:  

UMC.org/EndRacism  

www.facebook.com/unitedmethodistchurch    

http://www.amumc.org/give
http://umc.org/EndRacism
https://www.facebook.com/unitedmethodistchurch


 
TALKING ABOUT RACISM 

 
Our nation is at a turning point for racial justice and 
equality. In order to make the necessary changes in our 
culture, systems, institutions – and ourselves – we must 
understand the origins, the manifestations, and the rem-
edies for racism. It is important to educate ourselves 
about what racism is and to understand the myriad of 
ways it impacts the lives of people of color. This fall 
Pastor Arlene will be offering a study, sermon series, 
and book discussions on racism, racial inequality, and 
the call of our faith to work for justice. In the meantime, 
these are some of the resources she recommends:  
 
Books  

¶ White Fragility by Robin DiAngelo  
¶ How to Be an Anti-Racist by Ibram X. Kendi  
¶ Tears We Cannot Stop by Michael Eric Dyson  
¶ Americaôs Original Sin by Jim Wallis  
¶ My First White Friend: Confessions on Race, Love and Forgiveness by Patricia Raybon  

 
Films  

¶ ñRace: the Power of an Illusionò – California Newsreelôs outstanding 3-part documentary 
about race in society, science, and history. Available to rent at: https://vimeo.com/
ondemand/race/103372104 

¶ ñ13thò – A documentary that explores the history of race and the criminal justice system in 
the United States. Available on Netflix.  

 
Exploring Implicit Bias  

¶ Project Implicit – Non-profit organization educating the public about implicit social cogni-
tion - thoughts and feelings outside of conscious awareness and control. The goal of the 
organization is to educate the public about hidden biases. You can select an Implicit As-
sociation Test from a list of possible topics, including race at: https://implicit.harvard.edu/
implicit/takeatest.html 

¶ ñImplicit Bias: What We Donôt Think We Thinkò — The United Methodist Churchôs General 
Commission on Religion and Raceôs online course on implicit bias, providing multiple en-
try points for learning about, thinking through, and transforming action regarding implicit 
bias at: https://www.gcorr.org/online-course-implicit-bias/  

   
Other Resources:  

¶ The United Methodist Churchôs ñAnti-Racism Resourcesò list at https://
www.umcdiscipleship.org/articles/anti-racism-resources-from-united-methodist-general-
agencies 

¶ ñWhite Privilege: Unpacking the Invisible Knapsackò by Peggy McIntosh. This ground-
breaking essay, published in 1989, is one of the most authoritative texts on the subject of 
white privilege. Available at: http://convention.myacpa.org/houston2018/wp-content/
uploads/2017/11/UnpackingTheKnapsack.pdf 

¶ Smithsonian Museum Online – The Smithsonianôs National Museum of African American 
History and Culture just launched ñTalking About Raceò. This online portal provides digital 
tools, online exercises, video instructions, scholarly articles, and more than 100 multi-
media resources tailored for educators, parents and caregivers—and individuals commit-
ted to racial equality. Go to: https://nmaahc.si.edu/learn/talking-about-race 

https://vimeo.com/ondemand/race/103372104
https://vimeo.com/ondemand/race/103372104
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Missions Committee Report July 2020 

Note: The various Mission and Social Concern activities continue to be modified or on-hold 
due to the ongoing health crisis. Please follow the various announcements from the church 
office as decisions are made to reschedule or readjust these services and programs.  

Meals in the Park 

The most recent Meals in the Park event was held on Sunday, June 7 at Bouley Field on Social 
Street in Woonsocket, RI. The next Meal In the Park will be held on Sunday July 5

th
. We are looking 

for PBJ sandwiches made the morning of the meal, and cookie or brownies.  We have added volun-
teers to the park to serve, folks stay distanced and working with their family units and the meal we 
provide is still a "grab and go."  Please call Karen 333-2166 if you have any questions or would like 
to donate to this wonderful program. 

Franklin Farm Community Garden 

The Franklin Farm Community Garden volunteers, after receiving permission from the RI Depart-
ment of Health to plant, harvest and ship vegetables to the RI Community Food Bank and local soup 
kitchens and food pantries, has completed planting the vegetables and installing the path material in 
the rows. The volunteers have been following strict guideline protocols for hand washing, wearing 
masks and social distancing. The first harvest is expected to begin in mid-July. The Directors decid-
ed not to open the Farm Stand this season in order to provide more vegetables to families in need 
through the partner organizations. The www.franklinfarmri.org website has a signup page for volun-
teers to select days and times that they want to volunteer. Any questions contact Pam or Chip Thur-
low; thurlowcp@gmail.com; 401-333-1235.  

Diabetes Prevention and Education Workshop 

The Rhode Island Primary Care Physicians Corporation Diabetes Prevention and Care Workshop 
here at AMUMC will resume when conditions permit. Any questions contact Pam or Chip Thur-
low; thurlowcp@gmail.com; 401-333-1235.  

Daveôs Marketplace Day Old Bakery Donations 

Our volunteers have been selectively transporting day old baked goods from Daveôs Marketplace at 
Chapel Four Corners on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays to various community organizations 
such as the Cumberland Senior Center at the Monastery. The Cumberland Sr. Center is open on-
ly for takeout lunches during this health crisis so they are still in need of the baked goods.   

Habitat for Humanity 

The Habitat for Humanity current project at 277 Talcott Street in Woonsocket is currently on hold. A 
reopening will be announced when it is approved by the Habitat Board of Directors. 

Cintas Clothing Donation 

The Cintas clothing and our church donations to the St. James Episcopal Church and occasionally 
to the Community Care Alliance, both in Woonsocket have been temporarily cancelled for the cur-
rent time. 

Clothing and Boxed and Canned Goods Donations  

The donated goods are donated to either the Northern RI Food Pantry or the Woonsocket Shelter as 
necessary. 

Chip Thurlow, Chairperson  

AMUMC Missions and Social Concerns Committee  

http://www.franklinfarmri.org
mailto:thurlowcp@gmail.com
mailto:thurlowcp@gmail.com


 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Here's who's having a birthday this month: 
 

July 3rd: Natalie McClintock 

July 19th: Kaliyah Prochniak 

God Bless you all on your birthday and the coming 

year! 

The Christian Education Committee would 
like to thank the following people who once 
again did a fabulous job supporting our 
church school this year! 

 

Toddler Room:  Pam Cabral, Meagan McClintock, 
Kerri McMahon 

Pre-K class:  Emily Hoder, Susan Hopkins, Stacey 
Johnson 

Art Workshop:  Sarah Shaw 

Cooking:  Megan Condon 

Games:  Kenny Cardoso 

Science:  Lee Ann Cotta 

Storytelling:  Karen Roeber 

Video:  Lee Ann Cotta 

Shepherd:  Marianne Alger 

Middle/High school:  Darren Chisnell 

 

We wish everyone a happy, safe, and healthy 
summer!!! 

Church School News  

A Message from Christian Ed 

On behalf of the Christian Ed 
committee, I wish you all a Happy 
Independence Day. 

LeeAnn Cotta 

 



 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

July 4: Independence Day 

July 5: Outdoor Sunday Worship 

July 5: Meal in the Park 

July 8: Board of Trustees Meeting 

July 12: Outdoor Sunday Worship 

July 19: Outdoor Sunday Worship 

July 26: Outdoor Sunday Worship 

 

Worship Committee 
I want to take this opportunity to 
recognize and thank those who 
serve on the Worship Committee 
so our experience at worship time 

is as meaningful as possible.  Not only does it take a 
village to raise a child but also to assist in our church 
life. When you see these people be sure to say 
ñthanksò.  Our church wouldnôt be what it is without 
them. 

Acolytes: Stacy Johnson 
Altar Flowers: Sharon Bizier 
Altar Guild: Rachel Odom, Pam Thurlow and Ann 
Hetherington 
Altar Steward: Ross Hancock 
Choir Rep: Pam Thurlow 
Greeters: Anne-Marie Rivard 
Liturgist: Rebecca Puleo 
Music Director: Joey Mazzarella 
Ushers: Rich Bizier 
A reminder that we would like to add to our Altar 
Guild team and are looking for Acolytes.  If you are 
interested, please contact me at 
thurlowcp@verizon.net. 

Pam Thurlow, Chair 

Worship Committee 

SPRC News 
 

Our committee also includes Lee Ann Cotta, 
Stacey Johnson, Joyce Fox, Sandy Angell, 
Anne Hetherington, and Brandon Bell. 

 

If you have any questions, comments or 
concerns having to do with the staff of the 
parish feel free to see any member of the 
committee or you can email us at 
amumcsprc@gmail.com 

Prayer Requests 

Prayer requests are sent out each week to every address on our email list. We understand that not 
everyone who asks for prayer in worship during ñSharing Our Joys and Concernsò wishes to have 
that information shared on the email blast. If you would like to have a prayer request included in the 
weekly email, please use the ñPrayer Requestò form on the table in the back of the sanctuary, call 
the office at 401-333-5203, or email office.amumc@gmail.com.  Prayer requests will remain on the 
prayer list for one month. If you would like a prayer request to remain longer, just let us know. 

Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/Arnold-Mills-United-Methodist-Church-115722435105941  

Twitter at https://twitter.com/ArnoldMills_UMC 

Instagram at https://www.instagram.com/arnold_mills_umc 

Listen to sermons on our website at http://www.amumc.org  

Subscribe to sermon podcasts at http://www.buzzsprout.com/434047  

 

Arnold Mills UMC’s Social Media 

Find us on social media! We are on Facebook where you 

can read Pastor Arleneôs Daily Reflection and on Instagram. 

mailto:thurlowcp@verizon.net
mailto:amumcsprc@gmail.com
mailto:office.amumc@gmail.com


 

 

Arnold Mills United Methodist Church 
690 Nate Whipple Hwy. 
Cumberland, RI  02864 

Phone:  401-333-5203    
E-mail:  office.amumc@gmail.com 
Rev. Arlene M. Tully 

 

Check out our webpage at www.amumc.org  

 

We invite all to our Outdoor Summer Sunday Services:  

9:30 a.m. -  Thoughtful service, children's message, special music by our 

choir, public celebrations and prayer concerns, and  

Holy Communion celebrated the first Sunday of each month.  

 

 

 


